
The Royal Australian Air Force flies the Northrop
Grumman LITENING advanced targeting pod on
its F/A-18 aircraft as the Hornet Target
Designation System. Photo courtesy of the Royal
Australian Air Force.

Northrop Grumman to Continue Logistics Support for Royal Australian Air Force F/A-18 Advanced
Targeting Systems

October 26, 2015
Company to provide in-service support for LITENING pods on RAAF Hornet aircraft

ROLLING MEADOWS, Ill., Oct. 25, 2015 (GLOBE NEWSWIRE) -- The Royal Australian Air Force (RAAF) has extended its contract with Northrop
Grumman Corporation (NYSE:NOC) to provide logistics support for its F/A-18 Hornet Target Designation Systems, which use the AN/AAQ-28(V)
LITENING pod.

A photo accompanying this release is available at: http://media.globenewswire.com
/noc/mediagallery.html?pkgid=37123

The contract is the second four-year extension of the agreement between the RAAF
and Northrop Grumman. Under the terms of the award, Northrop Grumman will
continue to provide in-service support for the RAAF's LITENING targeting pods and
data links at RAAF Base Williamtown and RAAF Base Tindal.

"This extension strengthens the Northrop Grumman-RAAF partnership and our
company's long-term commitment to the Commonwealth," said Ian Irving, chief
executive, Northrop Grumman Australia. "In addition to the support award, several
enhancements have recently been authorized for the Hornet Target Designation
System to improve tactical effectiveness. These may reduce costs by aligning the
RAAF's pod configuration with that of U.S. forces."

Northrop Grumman has delivered more than 700 LITENING pods to customers
worldwide. The systems have accumulated more than 2 million operating hours.

Northrop Grumman is a leading global security company providing innovative
systems, products and solutions in unmanned systems, cyber, C4ISR, and logistics
and modernization to government and commercial customers worldwide. Please
visit www.northropgrumman.com for more information.
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